
MOTLEY CREW RACEñBOTY 

Sunday, April 19  

GENERAL WORK PARTY 

Saturday, April 18  

ESCOWS 

Wednesdays in April  

MOORING COMMITTEE MEETING &  

BOARD MEETING (ALL members welcome)  

Tuesday, April 14  

EASTER BRUNCH & EGG HUNT  

FAMILY MOVIE NIGHT  

UNDER  THE STARS  

Saturday, April 11  

CHERRY PIE REGATTA  

Saturday, April 11th  

FRIDAY NITE SPRING SERIES  

Fridayõs in April 

MOTLEY CREW RACES 

Sundayõs in April @ 1 pm 

NAUTICAL FLEA MARKET  

Saturday, April 25  
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Hope this  spring finds everyone well.  If you 
have something youõd like to submit to The 
Burgee, please do so by the 20th of each 
month for the next monthõs issue. Submit to:  
sailingemma@hotmail.com.  Special thanks to 
David Jennings for sharing his pictures, includ-
ing the cover shot of a March Motley Crew 
race photo, as well as Cindy and Charlie 
Clifton, and Chuck Tanner who submitted pics 
and race results from the One Design.  

 

 

 

From the Commodore 
By: Alan Pressman 

The weather continues to improve and March Sailfest will 

now be but a memory by the time you read this monthôs Bur-

gee, but it seems that there are more boats on the water than 

Iôve seen in a long time.  This winter season, our racing pro-

gram appears stronger than in recent memory with excellent 

turnout in virtually all classes and categories. 

 

As many of you know, Race Captain and YSP director Stuart 

Gilfillen will be leaving us.  I expect that the Board will name 

a new Race Captain at its April Board of Directors meeting. 

 

Much work goes on at the Squadron and I would like to note 

managementôs efforts with new flowering shrubs in the plant-

ers by the main parking area and new shell bed which was 

laid on the road surface on the north driveway leading up to 

the hoist area. 

 

Volunteerism is alive and well at the Squadron with members 

helping across a broad range of activities.  Work parties, race 

committees, social activities, and the office operations are all 

running full steam ahead with the energy of our members.  
And for those who just canôt find the time to offer their ser-

vices, the voluntary Opt Out program at $80.00 per member 

continues to be an alternative source of member contribution. 

 

The search for a permanent manager is now in its final phase.  

The Executive Committee is deliberating over a select few 

candidates and hopes to be able to make a recommendation to 

the Board of Directors at the April Board meeting.  This is no 

easy task as we are fortunate to have several highly qualified 

candidates to consider, and making a selection will be diffi-

cult among all of the good choices we face.  No promises here 

as we are endeavoring to make a well informed decision that 
will result in an excellent hire who will be with us for many 

years to come.  So stay tuned--more on this soon. 

 

In March, the Board voted to implement a ñPoint of 

Saleò (POS) system to handle the Squadronôs snack bar/

concession operation.  This system has been investigated by 

Acting Manager Carolan, Treasurer Tom Castleman and Sec-

retary David Jennings. 

 

In an effort to get a better handle on our inventory system and 

to reduce ñshrinkageò, we are implementing a system to re-
place our cash register.  This system will have photo/icons of 

every item we sell.  A member will touch the screen with the 

item selected and the price will appear on the screen.  This 

will reduce errors when ringing up purchases.  This system is 

similar to what the fast food/restaurant industry commonly 

uses.  It will eliminate the need for bar tabs.  Among the many 

benefits is the ability for this 

system to directly tie into our 

1717 Ken Thompson Parkway, PO Box 1927 
Sarasota, Florida 34230 

 

Interim Manager:  Nancy Carolan 

Assistant Manager:  Joanne Hawkes 

Maintenance Technician:  Kacy Knope 

Phone:   941-388-2355     Fax: 941-388-5524 

sss@sarasotasailingsquad.com  ·  www.sarasotasailingsquad.com 
 

 

Commodore:  Alan Pressman (941-350-1559) 
 alan@gulfharboryacht.com 
 
Vice Commodore:  John Huber (941-650-7020) 
 jhuber@msn.com 
 
Rear Commodore:  Steve McCormack (941-346-0055) 
 smccormack99@yahoo.com  
  
Treasurer:  Tom Castleman (941-953-7889) 
 concepta@mail.com 
 
Secretary:  Dave Jennings (941-650-7354) 

 djennings@r1a.com 

 
Measurer:  Lawson Mitchell (941-726-2023) 
 lmitchell@mote.org 
 
Fleet Captain:  Sara Allen (941-224-9025) 
 sarataos@newmex.com 
 
Race Captain:  Stuart  Gilfillen (941-504-4236) 
 stuart_gilfillen@hotmail.com 
 

 
Social Coordinator:  Cassandra Roznos (941-907-2620) 
 sailmonstermomma@sailmonster.com 
 
Education Coordinator:  Michelle Lee 
 milee30@hotmail.com 

From The Editor                                 

(Continued page 4) Cheers, Lindsay  



The Burgee - April 2009 

Page 3 

RECENT DONATION TO THE YSP  

Submitted by:  Milton Thrasher 

 

The photos below are of the Pearson Electra 22ô 5ò mini-
cruiser that Mrs. Jane Hamlin of Palmetto, FL donated to the 
YSP.  This boat has been recently refurbished and has a rela-
tively new electric starting 8 HP Yamaha 4 stroke engine.  It 
has life lines and good Sunbrella sail covers and bimini.   

 

Electras are good racing and cruising boats with 4 bunks even 
though they have limited head room. 

  

The photo of three of us shows my friend, Rob Harlan and I 
with Mrs. Jane Hamlin at the Bradenton Yacht Club where 
she kept this boat.  Rob and I motored this boat to the SSS on 
2-23-2009.  It is currently in a slip on the wave fence. 

  

I expect that the YSP is willing to sell this boat.  It would be a 
great boat for racing in the Motley Crew races. 

 

Contact Stuart Gilfillen if interested in this boat at 941-504-
8026. 

 

Donõt sell your boat! 

 

GIVE IT TO THE KIDS!!! 

 

 

The Sarasota Youth Sailing Program needs donations! 

 

Pay NO SALES TAX on boats  

purchased from the SYSP!  

Call for updated list ñnew boats come in regularly.  

 

Boats can be seen at the Sarasota Sailing Squadron, City Island, 

1515 Ken Thompson Parkway, Sarasota, FL  

Phone 941-504-4236 

 

SYSP is a 501c(3) Non-Profit Corporation 

P.O. Box 2706  

Sarasota, FL 34230 
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Quick Books accounting system.  This will reduce the time 

that staff has been taking to manually count and record the 

register as well as track inventory sold.  We should have 

much more accurate records with much less man/woman 

hours in the process. 

 

It has been estimated that this system will pay for itself in 

approximately 4 ½ months by labor savings alone.  And if 

reductions in shrinkage result, our payback will occur sooner.  

Payment options will be multiple:  Credit cards and debit 

cards will now be accepted with a swipe of a card.  Members 

will be able to load cash into a Sailing Squadron Card dis-

pensing machine and will put as much or as little on the card 

as they choose and this card can be used until it needs to be 

ñrechargedò by putting more cash into the machine and onto 

the card.  We will be able to issue a PIN number to each 

member so that he/she can charge against an ñin houseò ac-
count.  This account would be backed by a credit or debit card 

that the Squadron would have on file and will result in a 

charge to the card on a monthly basis. 

 

This should completely eliminate the amount of loose cash in 

an unsecured cash drawer and will no longer be a temptation 

to the less honest among us.  And yes, over the years I have 

been on the board, we have had several instances of cash theft 

from the register (which were caught on video) and which 

resulted in the revocation of membership.  Now if we can 

only purchase a system option that produces an electrical 
shock to those that take merchandise without paying for it at 

all!  (Just kidding.) 

 

March is said to come in like a Lion and out like a Lamb, and 

keeping with this theme, we seem this month to have made 

some significant progress on our negotiations with the City 

and the State to secure our submerged land lease for our 

mooring field.  As you know, the board authorized pursuit of 

an ñOption Number 6ò and David Jennings and I have been 

working towards this alternate solution.  David deserves all 

the credit here as he is really in tune with the mechanics of the 

system we have had to negotiate through and the subtle nu-
ances of the details of what we are striving for.  But at the risk 

of oversimplifying, I will take a stab at bringing you up to 

speed on recent efforts. 

 

Working with attorney and member David Levin, we have 

pursued a strategy of enlisting the support of the city of Sara-

sota to ñco-applyò with the Sailing Squadron for our sub-

merged land lease with the State.  The benefit of ñco-

applicationò is that with the city as an applicant, we can ob-

tain a ñfee waiverò as has been granted to the mooring field 

managed by Sarasota Moorings, LLC in the downtown 
ñOôLearyôs/Marina Jack mooring field.  This will eliminate 

our payment to the state for leasing the waters.  The estimates 

of rental to be paid to the state were $131,000 per year.  With 

the fee waiver, our rental to the State will be ZERO. 

 

The difficulty up until this point with this strategy has been 

the unpalatable requirement that we must then open the club 
up to non-members.  Dave Jennings and I met in late Febru-

ary with three City Commissioners and two City Staff Mem-

bers.  Under Dave Levinôs tutelage, we presented the Com-

missioners with the concept that as co-applicant, we could 

obtain the fee waiver.  And if the City would agree to make a 

declaration to the State on our behalf that the Squadron would 

enter into a management agreement of the mooring filed on 

behalf of the City, the City would agree to declare that it 

would be operated ñserving the public purposeò.  This deter-

mination that the Squadron will operate the mooring field for 

the public purpose will enable the State to grant a fee waiver.  

I am pleased to inform the Squadron members, that at the City 
Commission meeting the following Monday, the City of Sara-

sota Commissioners voted Five to Zero in favor of entering 

into a management agreement with the Squadron to serve the 

public purpose, in order to facilitate a state lease of our moor-

ing field at no charge! 

 

After this vote, City Staff members were instructed to meet 

with representatives of the Sarasota Sailing Squadron to begin 

to discuss the details of how to establish a management agree-

ment and how to submit the application to the State for ap-

proval.  In early March, Dave Jennings, Dave Levin and I met 
with the Assistant City Attorney Sarah Warren, and members 

of her staff, the Assistant City Manager Peter Schneider, as 

well as (by teleconference) Bud Vielhauer, Office of General 

Counsel in Tallahassee, the lead legal counsel for the Florida 

Department of Environmental Protection. 

 

We will still need to make a trip to Tallahassee and I am 

pleased to report that two City Commissioners have indicated 

they will accompany us on behalf of our effort to pursue a 

lease for our mooring field.  We are currently negotiating a 

best rate for a private jet to take the four of us to Tally in 

style.  Actually, we are hoping to hop on the city van and 
avoid kicking in for gas!  My wife Mary Jo said sheôd prepare 

four bag lunches. 

 

We now have a game plan for pursuing a ñno feeò mooring 

field with a total of 120 moorings that will be available to 

members of the Sarasota Sailing Squadron with no annual 

lottery required and which will be for Squadron members 

only. 

 

It appears however, that the management of the field will in-

cur costs.  Costs will include; Insurance, Inspection, Mainte-
nance, Replacement, Ac-

counting, etc.  David J and I (Continued page 5) 
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are currently at work analyzing data on other similar mooring 

fields in the state of Florida in an effort to make some guesti-

mates of what it will cost for us to manage our own field.  The 

City supports us in this effort and will require a well managed 

field, with strong financial controls and full transparency, not 
only in the management of the mooring field but of the 

Squadron in general as we move forward in pursuit of a long 

term Squadron uplands lease with the City. 

 

I think it is safe to say that the Squadron Board of Directors 

recognizes that any additional costs incurred by the mooring 

field must be paid for by the mooring holders and not the 

membership at large.  Over the next few months, we will have 

to begin to calculate the real costs of self management and to 

develop a management plan.  The day of the free or nearly 

free mooring at the Sailing Squadron will soon be over.  I 

urge all mooring holders to become engaged in this process so 
that you can help determine how the field will be managed, 

what the costs will be and whether you will be financially 

able to plan to continue to be a part of a managed mooring 

field. 

 

We have made some progress but still have a long way to go 

to the end game of becoming compliant with the State and 

satisfying the City so that we can begin anew the process of 

negotiating for a long term uplands lease for the Sarasota 

Sailing Squadron. 

 

So, enough about leases, negotiations, documents, fees and 

legalities for the moment and make the time to do what we 

are all here at the Sarasota Sailing Squadron to do:  Get Out 

On The Water and Go Sailing! 

SARASOTA SAILING SQUADRON:  WE ARE SARASOTA!!  

 

ALL MEMBERS ARE URGED TO CONTACT CITY OFFI-
CIALS AND STAND BEHIND THE CLUBôS  

HISTORY, MISSION,  

AND ONGOING CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE COMMUNITY!!  

 

EMAIL FOR CITY COMMISSION :  

Mayor LouAnn.Palmer@Sarasotagov.com 

Commissioner Kelly.Kirschner@Sarasotagov.com 

Commissioner Richard.Clapp@Sarasotagov.com 

Commissioner Ken.Shelin@Sarasotagov.com 

Commissioner Fred.Atkins@Sarastoagov.com 

City Manager Robert.Bartolotta@Sarasotagov.com 

TO ALL MEMBERS  

A FRIENDLY REMINDER  
 

When there is no room 
in the parking lot, 
please park outside 
the gate.   If you abso-
lutely must  park in 
front of someoneôs 
boat, please leave 
your keys in the car, 
so it can be moved if 
needed.   Blocking 
someone's boat may 
lead to your car being 
towed at your own ex-
pense.   Thank you.    

Sailmonster is currently planning to sponsor itõs next event 
at the SSS in the near future (Spring 2009) timeframe.   If 
all goes as planned, the 1st Annual Pat Murphy Regatta, a 
tribute to the fixture Pat is and all he has contributed to the 
SSS over the years, will take place.  Further details will be 
passed along as they are received.  Any sponsors or volun-
teers are urged to contact Jason or Cassandra Roznos at 
941.907.2620.  www.sailmonster.com 
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Ball Busters 
Submitted by Frank English 

 
What a great month for getting stuff done 
down at the squadron.  Did anyone notice 
the big palm that was cut down by the 
guys?  Dennis, Alan, and Sid made short 
work of that tree.  Cut down, cut up, and 
disposed of, done deal.     

      

A lot of work is just thaté..work. Take 
clearing out the weeds, invasive plants, 
and trash that collects along the squadron 
front fence.  On the port side many pep-
per trees and other plants that were 
threatening to take down the fence were 
removed.  This had to be done over two 
weeks because we filled up the recycle 
bin to the brim.  We needed a big crew 
including Chris, Larry, Brian, and John 
because there was so much work to get 
done. 

 

 

It was good to see Chuck and Ruth Nord-
man in attendance that week since we 
needed all the help we could get.  As a mat-
ter of fact this couple has worked every 
week so far this month. They arenôt kids, 
but they sure like them. Another couple 
showed up that week working along with 
busters, Sam and Rosemary Boroda.  They 
put in a hard dayôs work along that fence.   
Bill Brandenburg also was in the house to 
help Eddie and Wanda stock the bar.  In ad-
dition another week saw Bill Gibson help-
ing around the bar area too.   

 

Every so often Brian makes power washing 
the patio his special project.  It took two 
weeks because in addition to the patio he 
did every piece of concrete around the 
squadron.  It looks great. 

 

 

 

Continued page 19 

SUNDAY MORNINGS 10 am -12 pm   Clean and stock bar, hot dog machine, and condiment tray.   Make 
coffee, answer phone, and tend bar.    

 
WITH EXPERIENCE IN EXCEL Need someone to enter volunteer hours on Excel spreadsheet for 900 mem-
bers.  Schedule volunteers for regattas, bartending, and work party. Hours are flexible.  

 
TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS  To feed cats.  

 

WENDESDAYS Ball Busters work partiesñJust show up.  

 

TO ALL VOLUNTEERS  Please sign in your name and number of hours worked on the clipboard at the bar.  
Your hours will be recorded.  

 

 

SQUADRON OFFICE  HOURS ARE  

WEDNESDAYðMONDAY 9 AM TO 4 PM 

CLOSED TUESDAYS & M AJOR HOLIDAYS  (EXCEPT REGATTAS)  

SQUADRON  CLUB  HOURS ARE  8 AM TO 10 PM  

SQUADRON  MAIN  E-MAIL  ADDRESS:  

SSS@SARASOTASAILINGSQUAD .COM 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!  
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Social NewsSocial News  

 
 

April 11th�³ Easter Brunch 9-11 am.  Easter 
Egg Hunt 12:00 pm.  Movie Night starts 7 
pm (PG, PG13). An old-fashioned family 
get-together!!  Grill open, movies, popcorn & 
root beer floats under the stars! 
 
May 16th�³ Pasta Dinner 6 pm followed by  
Band In A Bag Docktail�³ Bring your in-
struments- Trailer Park Mark!  A SSS fa-
vorite! 

 
Any one interested in lending a hand please contact Cas-
sandra Roznos at sailmonstermomma@sailmonster.com. 
 

P.S. We will be setting and publishing the social  
calendar for the remainder of 2009 in the near 
future.  If you have any ideas, please pass them 
on! 

A big THANK YOU to all the volunteers who have helped at the re-
�F�H�Q�W���H�Y�H�Q�W�V���� �L�Q�F�O�X�G�L�Q�J�� �W�K�H�� �6�W���� �3�D�W�U�L�F�N�·�V�� �'�D�\�� �G�L�Q�Q�H�U���� �� �<�R�X�U���H�I�I�R�U�W�V��
are tireless and definitely appreciated.  The events have been going 
off without a hitch.  For fear of leaving anyone out, YOU KNOW 
WHO YOU ARE!!!  Volunteerism and teamwork is the spirit of the 
SSS and you are showing it! 


